
Parish Council Minutes – April 19, 2022 

 

Moderator Bruce Weaver called the meeting to order at 7:01 P.M. In attendance on 
Zoom: Bruce Weaver, Rev. Nancy Rottman, Chuck Cotting, Debbie Cotting, Katherine 
Decker, Linda Ladd, Jeff Law, Jim Marshall, Annmarie Pendola, Scott DeSantis, and 
Larainne Wilson.  Jim offered the meditation. Minutes from the March 29 meeting were 
approved by unanimous consent.   
 

Financial Reports: Treasurer Jeff Law provided Council with an update regarding the 
church’s financial situation.  
 

Education: Larainne reported on the activities of Faith Formation. Christine Marshall 
has been hired for the Nursery Attendant position. All ages are invited to Richardson’s 
on Sunday, April 24 following worship and meeting for ice cream and mini golf. 
Children’s Sunday will be Sunday, June 12th.  
 

Outreach: Linda Ladd reported on the activities of the Mission and Outreach Ministry 
Team. M&O will host fellowship on May 8 and try again to do a mixed fellowship of in-
person and on Zoom. Equal Exchange products will be on sale most of the Sundays in 
May. We will have a table on the common during the Art Show event on April 30.  
The Easter Flag will fly until June 5th.  
 

Diaconate: Annmarie Pendola provided an update from Nick Wallace regarding organ 
maintenance as well as a report of the activities of the Diaconate. There was a brief 
discussion regarding the proposal for a new organ and console. The Deacons met on 
Sunday, April 3 to discuss Reagan Greel’s Baptism (April 24); preparations for Palm 
Sunday, Holy Week and Easter; the Great Pie Challenge (May 1); and the Brown Bag 
Sunday event on May 15th. 
 
Stewardship: Debbie Cotting reported that preparations are underway for the 
Stewardship Campaign. It will run from May 1 to May 22. 
 
Finance: Chuck Cotting reported about the various maintenance projects and 
fundraisers. A big thank you to Scott for replacing another failed window in Room 24. We 
received a donation of a custom-built seven-foot bench that was unneeded by a 
customer from Jerry’s Upholstery and Home Decorating. A big thank you to Jerry’s for 
their donation. We had a successful two-day fundraiser (Mar 24 and Mar 31) with 
Anthony’s Coal Fired Pizza. The next fundraiser will be the Spring Flea Market and Bake 
Sale on Saturday, May 14th. Following that, the Golf Tournament at The Thomson Club 
will be on Monday, June 27th. 
 
There being no further business, Council voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:28 P.M. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Katherine Decker, Recording Secretary 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 17 @ 7pm 

 

Meditation – Annmarie Pendola 

 


